
 

 

Notice of Proposed Relocation of the Office, Chambers and Courtroom of  

Magisterial District Court 31-1-02 

 

 
 Notice is hereby given that the Court of Common Pleas of the 31st Judicial District of 

Pennsylvania (Lehigh County), by and through its President Judge, Edward D. Reibman, 

proposes to request the authority of the Supreme Court of Pennsylvania to relocate the office, 

chambers and courtroom of Magisterial District Court 31-1-02 to the Old Lehigh County 

Courthouse at 501 West Hamilton Street, Allentown, Pennsylvania. 

 The boundaries of Magisterial District Court 31-1-02 are 7th St at Hamilton Street North 

to W. Gordon Street to 17th street, north to Roth Avenue at Congress Street, Roth Avenue to 

Albright Avenue, Albright Avenue South to Pennsylvania Street to N. 22nd Street, N. 22nd Street 

south to Liberty Street, west to 25th Street south to Parkway Blvd east to Linden Street, east to 

19th street south to Hamilton Street.  Those boundaries will remain unchanged; however, the 

proposed relocation, if approved, will mean the offices, chambers and courtroom of Magisterial 

District Court 31-1-02 will be located in the Old Lehigh County Courthouse, 501 West Hamilton 

Street, Allentown, Pennsylvania, which is outside the boundaries of Magisterial District Court 

31-1-02 from which the Magisterial District Judge is elected. 

 A proposed Petition seeking such approval in substantially the form intended to be 

submitted to the Supreme Court of Pennsylvania may be found on the website of the Court of 

Common Pleas of the 31st Judicial District (Lehigh County) at www.lcccp.org. and of the  

County of Lehigh at www.lehighcounty.org.  

 Anyone wishing to comment on this proposal must submit such comment in writing to 

Kerry Turtzo, Court Administrator, Lehigh County Courthouse 455 West Hamilton Street, 

Allentown, PA 18101, no later than Friday, December 12, 2020. 

 

 

      By the Court: 

Edward D. Reibman, President Judge  
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